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AUGUST 2021 

District Convention 
Salisbury  15th to 

17th October 2021 

Governors Report July 2021 

As I sit here and think about the first month of my Governors year I 

am reflecting upon my Goals. 

My motto is  Fidelity Integrity and Service. To maintain fidelity to our ideals, to treat our members 

and the public with integrity, to be steadfast to our motto “We serve”. 

I  want a return to serving the Lions member, giving them and their clubs the tools and supports 

that they need or want to grow, flourish and most importantly to enjoy the time devoted to Lions 

and through Lions provide excellent service to  our communities. 

The first month has been incredibly busy from the virtual international convention that streamed out 

of Chicago, which Carol and I attended, starting each night about 10 pm, and going into the early 

morning hours, to attending Club handover and meetings. It has been particularly informative to see 

how each club runs their meetings, some quite informal, some more formal but all with the con-

necting thread of friendship, respect to each other, and a desire to make a difference in their local 

community.  

We have a number of new faces on cabinet this year and whilst I truly thank every lion who has given 

time and served on cabinet in any role over preceding years I welcome the new cabinet officers, 

whilst new to cabinet they are not necessarily new to Lions. 

I know they will bring new ideas, new perspectives and diverse vision onto cabinet. Hopefully they 

will then decide to continue to serve us, the district, into the future as we build and develop a much 

broader group of Lions with cabinet experience. Who knows there may be a future district Governor 

among them 

Each bulletin I will be asking one or two of them to put a bio into our bulletin so you can get to know 

them.  

You may have noticed a change to our website and Facebook pages.  We are very fortunate to have 

Lion Charlie-Helen Robinson, a PR and marketing professional, a Lion from the Gilles Plains club.  She 

is working on getting everything to look consistent, be a recognizable brand and focused on the mes-

sage we are delivering. If you need to understand anything in relation to media, social media or your 

website at your club level, I know she is always ok for a chat. She is very keen to hear what your 

plans are for the 75th Year Lions Gardens. Have a look at our Facebook and website if you haven’t 

seen them recently. 

In finishing I want to offer the condolences of 

myself and Carol to the spouses and families 

of PDG Bob Rowell (Burnside) and Lion and 

Lioness Helen Martin (Minlaton). Both these 

wonderful people served cabinet, district and 

their clubs at all levels. Each of us will have 

our own memories and stories of them, we 

know they are going to be missed and very 

hard to replace.          

District Governor John 

OLYMPIC EDITION 

Congratulations to the sup-
porters, officials and competi-

tors at TOKYO Olympics. 

To the medallists  

WELL DONE 

Distrct Governor 
Lion John Barnes (Carol) 
34 Highview Grove 
MOONTA BAY, SA, 5558 
Mob : 0448 895 170 
 
For other District Officers 

please see page 3 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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 DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP AS AT 26th July 2021 

Constitution and By Laws Chairman PDG Lance Leak 

OAM advises that his listing in the Multiple District 

Directory is incorrect. He no longer has a landline 

(home) phone. 

Please note his contact details are 

PDG Lance Leak OAM 
C&BL Chair 
LCIF Campaign-100 Co-Ordinator 
0418834425 

NOTICE FOR YOUR DIARIES AND 

PHONE LISTS 

NEW MEMBERS JULY 2021 

  This Month This Year 

Opening Balance 1,144 1,144 

Added Members 10 10 

Dropped Mem-
bers 

6 6 

Closing Balance 1,148 1,148 

Net Gain/Loss 4 4 

    

LOST PROPERTY AT DG HANDOVER 

PDG Dean Noll lost his STAR Award 

at the DG Handover at the Pavilion 

on the Park on 17th July. 

If any member found this signficant 

award, could you please ring PDG 

dean on 0458 616 009 or emsil him 

on danddnoll@bigpond.com 

 

This is what it looks like 

 

Club Member Sponsor 

Cleve District Inc   

  New Ivan Greenberger Robin Evans 

Gawler Inc   

  New Garry Hoppo James Downer 

Golden Grove Inc   

  New Rahul Dev Sajin Kumar 

  New Prem Panicker Sajin Kumar 

Norwood Inc   

  New Susan Gascoine Malcolm McKay 

Paralowie Inc   

  New Catherine Summers   

  New Alan Nelson Graham Duffield 

Peterbrough & District Inc   

  New Debra Boon Shirley Dearlove 

Port Lincoln Inc   

  New Trevor Simmonds Terry Aldenhoven 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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ANZI PACIFIC FORUM 2021 — CANCELLED 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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cab-

sec.c1@lions.org.

au All District 

Mail: 11 Tor-

rensview Road 

Athelstone SA 

5076 DISTRICT 

EXECU-

TIVEDISTRICT 

GOVERNOR 

John Barnes 

(Carol) - Kadina 

dg.c1@lions.org.a

u 0448 895 170 

34 Highview 

Grove Moonta 

Bay SA 5558 IM-

MEDIATE PAST 

DISTRICT GOV-

ERNOR Tony 

Pederick OAM 

(Marilyn) - City of 

Adelaide tpeder-

ick@forerunner.c

om.au 0410 625 

007 PO Box 139 

Walkerville SA 

5081 1ST VICE 

DISTRICT GOV-

ERNOR Zig Osis 

(Jennifer) - West 

Beach jzo-

sis1@gmail.com 

0431 955 303 22 

Westall Avenue 

Flinders Park SA 

5025 2ND VICE 

DISTRICT GOV-

ERNOR Peter 

Korndorfer 

(Megan Butler) - 

Elizabeth Playford 

korn-

dogg1866@gmail

.com 0402 483 

059 42 Vitana 

Court Craigmore 

SA 5114 CABI-

NET SECRETARY 

Malcolm McKay 

(Paddy) - Nor-

wood cab-

sec.c1@lions.org.

au 0403 503 981 

11 Torrensview 

Yvonne Bradford (PDG Ken), Clare District ymb3003@westnet.com.au 
Mob ; 0418 850 556 , PO Box 1015 Clare SA 5453 

Steve Fawcett (Anne-Marie) - Port Augusta, grumpysteve62@bigpond. 
Com Mob ; 0477 006 102, PO Box 2175 Port Augusta SA 5700 

DISTRICT 201C1 DIRECTORY 2021-2022 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Lions 201C1 Convention: Twenty-One Again!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Your 2021 Salisbury Convention Team are excited to finally pre-
sent the Registration form for the 201C1 Lions Convention being 

held in Salisbury!  

SALISBURY DISTRICT 201C1 CONVENTION INTRODUCTION 

Hi! 
 
As the Convention Chair for the 2021 Lions Convention being held in Salisbury this year on the 15th to the 
17th October, I am excited by what my committee has planned. 
 
While Covid kept most of us separated last year, we look forward to welcoming you with our weekend filled 
with hospitality; starting with a Mayoral reception on the Friday night, Important business on the Saturday 
followed by a Twenty-One Again theme celebration dinner and finishing with a Family fun day on the Sunday. 
 
Plenty of work has gone into this weekend and we hope you will join us in the celebrations. We therefore also 
apologise for the delay in letting you know about our plans. 

 
The week prior and up until the Family Fun Day, our local Council Hub in the City of Salisbury will be display-
ing the Peace Posters and encouraging visitors to vote. We are also looking forward to hearing the incredible 
young speakers from Youth Of The Year, who will once again be part of our convention. 
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Lauren & the Convention Team. 
 
PLEASE CLICK THE FOLLOWING LINK FOR THE REGISTRATION FORM: 
https://mcusercontent.com/4f454883c1456b37760bd7962/files/20893c2c-6de8-3aa9-773a-
e12b5acb3af5/2021_Convention_Registration.pdf 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us at salisburyconvention@gmail.com 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
https://facebook.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4f454883c1456b37760bd7962&id=25d3f66239&e=e83ad968d5
https://facebook.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4f454883c1456b37760bd7962&id=25d3f66239&e=e83ad968d5
mailto:salisburyconvention@gmail.com
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At the District Governor’s Handover Dinner, Saturday, 17 July 2021, then District Governor (DG) Tony Pederick OAM pre-
sented awards to lions who had excelled in their service during the 2020/2021 term. However, every lion in the 201C1 
district is to be commended for the work they have done and are doing, for their own communities. Congratulations to all.  
Zone Chairpersons 
Zone Chairpersons are the backbone of our district, and very important in keeping the District Governor up-to-date with 
what is happening in the clubs, and communicating information to the clubs to the higher levels of the organisation.  
For 2020/2021 DG Tony created a District Governor’s Zone Chairpersons Appreciation Award. This award was presented to 
express appreciation for the work performed by each of the district’s Zone Chairpersons. 
The Zone Chairpersons for 2020/21 included: 

Ray Najar (City of Adelaide)  Evelyn Chefalachis (Adelaide Hellenic) Michele Alexandrou (Burnside) 
Marijka Ryan (Charles Sturt)  Julie Pickles (Paralowie)   PDG Rob Royal (Clare District) 
PDG Don Pritchard (Rocky River)  Steve Fawcett (Port Augusta)  John Reed (Barossa Valley) 
Ian Marschall (Maitland & District) Allan Zerna (Cowell) 

District Governor’s Special Appreciation Award 
The first award was presented to Peterborough & District Lions Club for services rendered to the district during 2020/21, 
particularly in respect to the planning of the aborted district convention which was to be held in Peterborough in October 
2020. Unfortunately, the convention was cancelled due to Covid-19. 
The second special appreciation award was presented to Indiana Stacey for initiating and helping develop the Cubs Club Pro-
gram. This program instils in students, from years 1 to 6, the need to assist the communities in which they live, together with 
building leaderships skills and developing public speaking skills. It is hoped this program will encourage them to become Li-
ons later in life. 
The Footprint Award 
This award recognises the dedicated quiet achievers of District 201C1. This year, it was awarded to Lions Val Jarvis from the 
Athelstone Lions Club for her work with her club and with the Youth of the Year program at club, district and state levels.  
District Governor’s Appreciation Medal 
This year, three (3) medals were awarded. 

PDG Don Pritchard (Rocky River) for assisting and advising the District Governor on various issues throughout the 
past year. 

PDG Lance Leak OAM for his work as Constitutional and Bylaws Chairperson and Lions Clubs International Founda-
tion (LCIF) representative. 

Lion Helen Martin for her services to lionesses over the years. 
International President’s Certificate of Appreciation 
DG Tony awarded four (4) certificates to those Lions who quietly go about their work within their clubs, and communities, 
year after year, for the benefit of our organisation. 

Kingsley Blenkiron (Onkaparinga)    Gary Pavlich (Prospect Blair Athol) 
John Chefalachis (Adelaide Hellenic)   Garry Pattingale (Whyalla) 

Star Medal 
This award is exclusively designed for those who have rendered deserving services to their clubs or communities. 
Gavin Roberts (Port Lincoln); for the services he has rendered to the District as a Zone Chairperson, a member of the Global 
Membership Team (GMT), his club in Port Lincoln, and the community. 
Annette Slater (Golden Grove); for the work she has done in helping form the Pedare Pride Cubs Club, and as President of 
the Golden Grove Lions Club. 
Helen Keller Fellowship 
The Helen Keller Fellowship recognises a deserving person who has made an outstanding contribution to society. Vice Dis-
trict Governor Zig Osis (West Beach) was awarded the Helen Keller Fellowship award for the services he has rendered to the 
201C1 District, his club (West Beach) and in particular, to his community. 
James D Richardson Award 
This award is organised through the Australian Lions Foundation (ALF) and is presented to honour a Lion for their significant 
contribution the the community, and Lions. This award was presented to Vice District Governor Peter Korndorfer (Elizabeth 
Playford) and Steve Fawcett (Port Augusta), for the work they have done in their respective portfolios of Global Membership 
Team (GMT) and Global Services Team (GST). 
Robert Cooter Award 
This award was presented to Phillip Donato OAM (Adelaide Italian) for services he has rendered to the Lions Medical Re-
search Foundation (LMRF) over several years. His dedication to his role as chairperson of the foundation is very much appre-
ciated by our district. 
     Continued next page 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR HANDOVER 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Australian Lions Childhood Cancer Research Awards 
A Gold award was presented to Sandy Royal (Clare District) for her dedication and service as the District Disaster Relief 
Coordinator and as a Trustee of the Australian Lions Childhood Cancer Research Foundation (ALCCRF). 
A Silver award was presented to Andrew Stacey (City of Adelaide) for his dedication and work with the district youth pro-
grams. 
Melvin Jones Fellowship (Progressive) 
This award is presented in recognition of humanitarian work and is organised through the Lions Clubs International Foun-
dation (LCIF). 

Vaal Dix (Glenside) – for work with the Australian Lions Children’s Mobility Foundation. 
Ted Osborn (Gilles Plains) – for work as editor of the monthly bulletin, club administration and suppport. 
PDG Dean Noll (Gawler) – for service to district through the Christmas cakes, puddings and mints programs. 
Hayden Edwards (Glenside) – for service to district as Cabinet Treasurer. 

Lions International Leadership Award 
This award is awarded to Lions who make significant contributions to leadership development and results without the Li-
ons organisation. The Lions International Leadership Medal was awarded to Past District Governor Megan Butler 
(Elizabeth Playford) and Past District Governor Rob Royal (Clare District). 
Lions International Presidential Award 
This award is awarded to lions who distinguish themselves for their exemplary service that significantly strengthens their 
community or our Association. It is an expression of Lions International’s appreciation of dedicated service to those in 
need; hard work and compassion that have served as an example to the Lions, community and the world around the per-
son being recognised. 
The Lions International Presidential Medal was awarded to Petrea Stacey (City of Adelaide). 
Congratulations to all award recipients. 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR HANDOVER (cont) 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Please note :-  Application form is available from Bulletin Editor or 

LCIF Co-ordinator PDG Lance Leak 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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It is with great sadness that I report the passing of PRESIDENT, ROB-
ERT (BOB) ROWELL, on Wednesday 7th July 2021. 

 

Bob was a proud Lion who served with great distinction throughout 
his 48 years of service. 

Bob joined The Lions Club of Whyalla (District S2) 1st August 1973. He 
was very active in the Club’s Youth Programmes as the Club had a 
camp at Point Lowly for children of all ages. 

 

Whilst at the Whyalla Club he received a District Governors Achieve-
ment Award for his work in uniting Club’s in a joint venture to provide 
the District with an EM-CARE AMBULANCE. He was the Clubs 2nd Vice 
President when his work transferred him to Adelaide. 

 

Bob transferred to the Lions Club of Burnside in January 1979 and has 
held most Offices in the Club including Secretary, Treasurer and 6 
times as President. Such was his contribution to Lions that he held 12 
Presidents Appreciation Awards and was awarded a “Melvin Jones 
Fellowship” (twice) also receiving, a “Doug Coster” Award and a 
“James D Richardson Fellowship” award. 

 

During his time at Burnside he served on the District S1 Cabinet as a Zone Chair-
man, Deputy District Governor and the District Governors Bulletin Editor. When 
the Burnside Club moved from S1 to S3 he again served the New District as a 
Regional Chairman, Cabinet Secretary and Membership Chairman for South Aus-
tralia. Bob served in all the 3 “S” Districts of South Australia.  Bob was elected 
the District Governor “S3” for the year 2000—2001. 

 

Bob’s Lions involvement extended to being on the Boards of many of the Lions 
Foundations. Australian Lions Hearing Dogs, Australian Lions Foundation, Lions 
Medical Research Foundation and the Lions Eye Health Programme. 

Whilst at Burnside, Bob for more than 25 years was the co-ordinator of the 
Clubs Annual “Carols in Hazelwood Park” project which drew crowds of 5000—
6000 people yearly. 

Bob also had a great relationship with St Luke’s and the Hutt Street Centre both 
helping the needy of Adelaide. 

 

Bob was a great family man and together with Barbara (also a Lion) raised 5 chil-
dren, 1 Girl and 4 boys.  The Grand Children kept Bob and his workshop working 
overtime making toys for all the children and you could have filled a toy shop 
with the toys he made. 

Bob leaves a legacy of service and throughout his long Lions Association epito-
mised the Lions Motto, “We Serve”, and he sure did. 

Barry Taylor 
Burnside Lions Club. 

VALE PDG ROBERT (BOB) ROWELL 

Rest in Peace Dear Friend 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Our puppies are the essence of our organisation. They bring joy and 
richness to our lives but most importantly they grow up to be life-
changing Assistance Dogs all across Australia. We are looking for 
volunteer foster carers to join our wonderful team in raising our 
pups to become well-socialised members of our training program. 
Do you: 

live in Adelaide, Adelaide Hills, or surrounds 

have your license and own transport 

have a secure home/yard and are willing to have this inspected 
by our team 

work part-time or your workplace are willing to allow a puppy 
into the environment 

have time and love in your heart to raise a confident, well-
behaved pup 
For 6 months you can take a puppy at approximately 8 weeks of 
age; we provide food, bedding, equipment, treats, and lots of ongo-
ing support and training during your time with the puppy  
For more information or to apply, please contact Mary, our Puppy 
Program Coordinator, at mary@lionshearingdogs.com.au, or mes-
sage us here on Facebook! 

 

 

 

Late last night we were contacted by Clinpath who 

shared with us at the Mile End Drive-Thru COVID 

testing clinic a lovely lady by the name of Alexandra is 

equipped to support people who are deaf or hard of 

hearing to receive a COVID test. 

 

Alexandra is Deaf herself, and would like to share her 

skills to help others who are deaf or hard of hearing 

to feel more comfortable in getting tested. It can be a 

scary process for many, and even more-so when una-

ble to communicate orally. 

 

If you live in or around Adelaide, you can head to the 

Mile End testing clinic every Tuesday and Thursday 

between 8am - 1pm and sign to the traffic control 

that you are Deaf, they will do their best to direct you 

through the queue to see Alexandra. Alternatively, 

contact Clinpath for questions or to make other 

testing arrangements: 

Voice Relay number: 1300 555 727 

TTY number: 133 677 

SMS relay number: 0423 677 767 

You can read more about the Clinpath Auslan services at https://www.clinpath.com.au/covid-19/auslan-service/ 

 

AUSTRALIAN LIONS HEARING DOGS—PUPPY PROGRAM 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
https://www.facebook.com/clinpathpathology/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWBcGiDQWSOvNnXf9ikLhpP_SLQOovQhh4wqRdC1ouxmw8wGihlYX44FO6FIoVPqJ-sorbP5LSbLdwPWljwx--NEokFW_cn0L0HtjGgdHUfwzeygQLO52src_4xEdshce7vkYUZMCWqx9BJY6Qr-irXLWJ2SOOQ5ZR-gK_iFOS88Q&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://www.clinpath.com.au/covid-19/auslan-service/?fbclid=IwAR3-25YT47wWf_-pUrjd862AvKxzOOQPiApvCP6pMgOHa-PJW_jJfGuGn9o
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Douglas X. Alexander, from Brooklyn, New York, USA, was elected to serve as 
international president of Lions Clubs International at the association’s 
103rd International Convention, June 25 through June 29, 2021. 
International President Alexander is a retired vice president for J.P. Morgan 
Chase Bank. 
 
A member of the Brooklyn Bedford Stuyvesant Lions Club since 1984, he has 
held many offices within the association, including club president, zone 
chair, region chair, vice district governor, district governor, cabinet secre-
tary, cabinet treasurer and DGE group leader. He also served as a Lions Eye 
Bank transporter, a member of the District and Multiple District PDG Associ-
ation, a trustee of the New York State and Bermuda Lions Foundation, and 
was appointed as the Lions representative to UNICEF-New York from 2012-
2014. He has served on the USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum Planning 

and Host Committees and has been a present-
er at several USA/Canada Forums. 
 
In recognition of his service to the association, 
he has received numerous awards including 
the club Lion of the Year, Club President’s 
Award, the Robert J. Uplinger Service Award, 
several District Governor Appreciation Awards, 
and the Multiple District Membership Growth 
Award. He is also the recipient of numerous 
International President’s Certificates of Appre-
ciation, seven International President’s Awards 
and the Ambassador of Good Will Award, the 
highest honor the association bestows upon its members. He is a Dr. Franklin G. Mason Fellow, a W. P. Woods Fellow and a 
progressive Melvin Jones Fellow. 
In addition to his Lions activities, International President Alexander is active in numerous professional and community or-
ganizations. He has served as chairperson of the advisory board for the New York Urban League and as a board member of 
the St. Francis DeSales School for the Deaf. He is also a recipient of the Congressional Record Award. 
 
International President Alexander has two daughters, and his partner in service, Shabiki Cazabon, is a Lion and a Progres-
sive Melvin Jones Fellow.  

INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT PROFILE 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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John was an electrician for Australian National Rail in the ‘70s based at Port Augusta, South Australia. He worked in various 

fields ranging from automotive electrical through to HV distribution construction and maintenance; diesel-electric locomo-

tives; and as a Special Class Electrician on complex control systems. Eventually specialising in remote power generation and 

distribution. John was a member of the Australian Army Reserve (Infantry) for ten years. 

He met Carol, a Registered Nurse and they married in 1980. In late 1981 they moved to Darwin where John was to take a po-

sition as Tech Officer with the NT Government looking after remote power generation and distribution assets. John never 

took up this post, instead working for the company which had carriage of the maintenance on the government’s remote pow-

er stations, this giving him a unique opportunity to visit many remote areas of Australia not seen by most. Carol worked at 

the Royal Darwin Hospital, training as a Midwife, working in Infection Control and the Accident & Emergency Department, 

which she loved. They have two children, daughter Tegan and son Rhian. 

Circa 1990, John was offered another government job relating to remote power stations – in Alice Springs, after having been 

involved with the design, supply and installation of sophisticated power control systems there. The family moved to the Red 

Centre, where John eventually became the Remote Power Operations Supervisor (South) covering the Northern Territory 

from Newcastle Waters to the South Australian border.  Carol also continued her professional career and became the Execu-

tive Director of Nursing at the Alice Springs Hospital. In this period of sixteen years both Carol and John discovered communi-

ty service, serving with Quota (Carol), Kiwanis International and the Freemasons. 

In 2006 they, along with son Rhian, ‘retired’ to the Copper Coast on Yorke Peninsula. John semi-retired but Carol took up the 

position of Director of Nursing for the Wallaroo Hospital. She swapped a campus of 450 employees for one of 45 employees, 

but ten times the personnel problems, and no resources to manage them with – or so she said. 

Living in Moonta, John at once engaged with the community as member of the local Progress Association’s management 

committee and with the local branch of the National Trust including being a volunteer underground mine guide at Wheal 

Hughes and Secretary of the Mine. In between was involvement leading to chairing of the local Road Safety Committee.  

Involvement with Lions began in 2007 when John joined a specialty club – the Lions Club of Yorke Peninsula Rail (a historic 

railway group) for 2 years, serving for a period as secretary before the club closed when rail operations could not continue. 

After this, John joined the Lions Club of Kadina where he has served ever since, with Carol joining and serving as Secretary 

and President for several years now.  

Carol is now semi-retired enjoying quilting and kayaking, however she has built her passion in watercolour painting.  She is 

the screener coordinator for the Lions skin cancer screening program and a trustee on the Lions Medical Research Foundation 

(South Australia).  John leads a life of happiness and contentment, according to Carol. This contentment for both is family 

based with two grandchildren Chase and Asta, with their daughter Tegan and husband Klay living close by. 

 

The Black Cockatoo represents Empowerment, 

Happiness and Contentment. It is a celebratory 

totem and usually heralds coming rain. 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR JOHN’S PROFILE 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Amazed that someone would steal a lad's walker - but he's 
got a new one thanks to Lions Club of Crows Nest and the 
Australian Lions Children's Mobility Foundation  

A couple of months ago Christian received a walker to re-
place the one that was stolen last year. it was arranged 
through ALCMF and paid for by funds from the Lions Club of 
Crows Nest. IPDG David, Narelle from Crows Nest and Q3 
District Coordinator Richard Williams met Christian today. 

 

A.L.C.M.F. 

Did you know that Lions Australia will cele-

brate its 75th anniversary in 2022? Today we 

are incredibly excited to launch our 75th anni-

versary campaign! Centred around the word 

'Always', this campaign presents an exciting 

opportunity for our organisation to celebrate 

all that we have achieved over the past 75 

years, while looking to the future and the im-

pact that we will continue to make in the lives 

of people who need it the most. Take a look at 

our launch video to find out how your club 

can get involved and help celebrate 75 years 

of Lions Australia always being there. 

Click on the link below to view the video 

 
https://fb.watch/71J1ZwwD18/ 

 

75 YEARS IN AUSTRALIA 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
https://youtu.be/W8zdu_HijnI
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AROUND THE CLUBS 

Lion Lida and Lion Charlie have crafted a fundraiser for the 
Australian Lions Children Mobility Foundation via our Gilles 
Plains Lions Club. 
At our last Lions meeting, we (those in the Club) agreed to 
fund a mobility bike for a local child.  
However, the needs are ongoing and every $helps... so in 
usual fashion, we'll have some fun as we do it. 
All welcome. $10 to secure entry (due to social distancing 
and just needing to know who's coming). Event runs from  
6-7.30. 
Chats by the ALCMF and Leigh Woodrow from Langmeil Win-
ery on the night. 

#GoodPeopleDoingGood #lionsclubsinternational 
3 September 6-7.30 
Caledonian Hotel Nth Adel 
Email charliehelenrobinson@gmail.com for payment details 

 
 

GILLES PLAINS CLUB FUND (FUN) RAISER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the last 40 years, Australian Lions Hearing Dogs have 
provided over 635 Hearing Assistances Dogs to people who 
are deaf or hard of hearing in every corner of Australia, 
and will continue to do so for many years to come. These 
dogs go out free-of-charge; something they are very proud 
to achieve thanks to the support from donors and Lions 
Clubs. 

In 2020 they saw an opportunity to further support the 
Australian community by launching a new Medical Alert 
Dog program that will harness the high skill level of our 
Assistance Dog Trainers to train dogs to locate and alert to 
the scent of a hypoglycaemic event, or low blood sugar, 
potentially saving lives of children and adults with type 1 
diabetes. 

They are proud to be the first of our kind in Australia 
providing these dogs at no cost; as a Lions Australia pro-
ject, and provide an important community service. 

We are proud as a club to sponsor the first dog “Sal” 
named after our club! Sal recently joined us at our Blanket 
Salisbury with Love project! ❤️  

For more information on the program visit 
www.lionshearingdogs.com.au/medicalalertdogs or email 

Laura Harris, Project Coordinator, at 
laura@lionshearingdogs.com.au 

SALISBURY LIONS SPONSORS MEDIC 
ALERT DOG 

Lions Furniture Store June 2021 For June we received 91 

items of furniture and sold 127.  It was a quieter month all 

round, although the income was reasonable as we sold quite 

a few more valuable better quality items.  We continue to 

defer some pickups for a few weeks where we can, so the 

store is not overflowing.  Right now we are enjoying having a 

bit more space to move around in.  One of our more notable 

sales were two corner desks which are now at the Clare 

Medical Centre.  They wanted these desks to set up another 

spot there for COVID vaccinations.  With this extra room the 

number of doses pre week has doubled. For June May we 

did 20 pickups and 13 deliveries.  Deliveries included three 

for Uniting Country SA. These were furniture to Burra, a 

fridge to Eudunda and shifting house from Clare to Blyth.  

The value of goods donated was $235. Thanks to all those 

who have helped out, including volunteers. Dave & Allan  

CLARE FURNITURE STORE  - JUNE 2021 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/goodpeopledoinggood?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV3rvWBcrqPcEhnhMXLRe1ZJce_nPO_GDQEZxCas7B4PpIeswGaffvqW909caNAK3XkxPa5Yi1BuUwjr_kk7zKXP0QhB-9dfDSxRFW92GrNqO92bhADL2fs4YI0uk7UuspVZOhCVSIvsCMRNwhIoM0t&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/lionsclubsinternational?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV3rvWBcrqPcEhnhMXLRe1ZJce_nPO_GDQEZxCas7B4PpIeswGaffvqW909caNAK3XkxPa5Yi1BuUwjr_kk7zKXP0QhB-9dfDSxRFW92GrNqO92bhADL2fs4YI0uk7UuspVZOhCVSIvsCMRNwhIoM0t&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/gillesplainslions/photos/a.111951740226991/522895142465980/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV3rvWBcrqPcEhnhMXLRe1ZJce_nPO_GDQEZxCas7B4PpIeswGaffvqW909caNAK3XkxPa5Yi1BuUwjr_kk7zKXP0QhB-9dfDSxRFW92GrNqO92bhADL2fs4YI0uk7UuspVZOhCVSIvsCMRNwhIoM0t&__tn__
https://www.facebook.com/gillesplainslions/photos/a.111951740226991/522895142465980/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV3rvWBcrqPcEhnhMXLRe1ZJce_nPO_GDQEZxCas7B4PpIeswGaffvqW909caNAK3XkxPa5Yi1BuUwjr_kk7zKXP0QhB-9dfDSxRFW92GrNqO92bhADL2fs4YI0uk7UuspVZOhCVSIvsCMRNwhIoM0t&__tn__
http://www.lionshearingdogs.com.au/medicalalertdogs
mailto:laura@lionshearingdogs.com.au
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AROUND THE CLUBS 
 
 
Lions Club of Barossa Valley’s 53rd Handover Dinner was held at the Vine Inn Barossa Community Hotel, 
Nuriootpa on Thursday evening the 17th of June 2021. 
A wonderful dinner meeting was held at the Vine Inn Nu-
riootpa where several Lions were honoured with awards 
for their service to the Club and the community. MC Lion 
John Falland extended a warm welcome to our members, 
Lion’s partners and invited guests for the evening. Lions 
Tony and Natalie Chapman conducted a touching memo-
rial for deceased members Keith Davis, Rex Craker and 
Charles La Nauze and Member's partners who passed 
away during the year and are sadly missed within our 
membership. 
Our outgoing President Scotty Milne gave his yearly re-
port followed by presenting the annual Club Awards. Re-
cipients were: Lion John Falland and the Vine Inn Commu-
nity Hotel, (accepted by Chris Linden, manager) – James D 
Richardson Awards. These awards recognised 50 years’ 
service to our club by Lion John Falland and 50 years’ ser-
vice and support from the hotel where we have held our 
meetings since the Club’s inception. Lion Milton Medlow 
– Don Heidrich Award as Club person of the year, and Lion’s Partner Elly Milne - Keith Davis Award. Ser-
vice Awards were presented to Lions Tom Wauer, Tony Gerlach, David Marshall, Alan Fyfe, Dennis Cox, 
John Kroehn, Guy Martin, Lyn Brew, Moss Munchenberg, Sue Roesler, Milton Medlow, John Falland and 
Trevor Irrgang. 

Introducing Our New Committee for 2021-2022: 

Lion John Reed inducted the new committee: President – Trevor Irrgang, Secretary – Thomas Wauer, 
Treasurer – Trevor Schmidt, Vice-President – Paul Sumsion, Tink-
ers’ Shed Chairman - Guy Martin and Past President - Scotty 
Milne.  The formalities were followed by a night of good cheer 
and conversation over some nice Barossa wines and coffee.  We 
all look forward to a 
new year with confi-
dence and enthusi-
asm and the 
knowledge that our 
efforts as Lions 
makes a positive 
difference to our-
selves individually, 
our club, our local 
community and oth-
ers far and wide. 
“We Serve”.  

NEW FROM BAROSSA VALLEY CLUB 

2021 -2022 Committee 
(L to R) Paul Suasion- Vice President, Scotty Milne - Past 
President, Trevor Irrgang - President, Trevor Schmidt - 

Treasurer, Secretary, Tom Wauer. 

Awards: (L toR) Milton Medlow - Don Heinrich 

Award, John Falland - James D Richardson Award, 

Chris Linden for the Vine Inn - James D Richardson 

Award, Elly Milne (rear) Keith Davis Award, Scotty 

Milne - Outgoing President Gift. 
New President Trevor Irrgang receiving the Club 

Charter from out-going President Scotty Milne. 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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AROUND THE CLUBS 

HANDOVER DINNER 

On June 22nd, the Golden Grove Lions Handover dinner was 

held in the Dimples restaurant, Tea Tree Gully Golf Club. 

Visitors and guests included Lions from Paralowie, Angle 

Vale and Elizabeth/Playford clubs, PDG Paddy McKay with 

Lion Malcolm McKay and Adrienne Williams, a recipient of a 

Lions Hearing Dog. 

Adrienne proposed the toast to Lions International and told 

us a story about Merlin, the Hearing Dog. During the training 

at her home, many of the cues for Merlin to respond were 

contrived for the exercises which he did well. Recently, how-

ever, Merlin responded to a smoke alarm triggered by 

smoke coming from a microwave oven. Adrienne found it 

very reassuring to know that although training had finished 

some time ago, Merlin still remembered to respond appro-

priately to the alarm. Adrienne was thanked by Lion Paula 

Luethen who is also the state member for the King elec-

BUSY AT GOLDEN GROVE 

TREE PLANTING 

On Sunday May 23rd. and Sunday, the 27th June, Golden 

Grove Lions Club worked with the City of Tea Tree Gully 

with tree planting.  In May, the planting was along the 

banks of Dry Creek in Surrey Downs. The other planting 

day was conducted on the banks of the Torrens River at 

Dernancourt. Both days included a welcome to country 

by the local indigenous people. 

The club catered with the usual sausage sizzle and drinks 

for the community volunteers. Vegetarian burgers were 

also provided and all were consumed early at Dernan-

court as it seemed that there were quite a few helpers 

who wanted them. We also used these opportunities to 

let the local communities know more about Lions. 

The day at Dernancourt was overcast and gloomy so 

everyone was keen to pack up as soon as possible. Our 

luck did not continue as the rain began to fall as gear 

was being stowed in the BBQ trailer. After a short wait to 

see if the rain had set in, there was a mad rush to pack 

the gazebo with the help of some sympathetic Tea Tree 

Gully City Council workers. Luckily we have a large shed 

where we were able to spread the wet gazebo roof to 

dry out. 

Many thanks to the Council workers, community volun-
teers and Lions  

Prsident Lyn Webb 

with Adrienne and 

Merlin 

PDG Paddy McKay 

inducting the new 

board of directors 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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AROUND THE CLUBS 

So pleased to be able to to 
post an update on the con-
tainer we sent to Zimbabwe 
in 2019 filled with donated 
goods for Mumbijo Primary 
School and several local 
hospitals and clinics. 
As part of Lions Club of An-
gle Vale's contribution, we 
also donated the shipping 
container to the School. This 
is being used as a storage 
shed and for mounting do-
nated solar panels to even-
tually power parts of the 
School which is without 
electricity. 
Over the past year or so we have also donated funds to 
paint the container in School colours and as you can see, a 
very talented local artist has also painted our Club Logo on 
both sides. 
We are delighted to have a presence at this School and con-
tinue our support each year by providing funds so that 
around 40 orphaned children can attend this Primary School. 
Well done to every Member of Lions Club of Angle Vale Inc 
for your outstanding and ongoing efforts in this venture!!! 

 

NEWS FROM ANGLE VALE CLUB 

Queens Birthday Honours Modbury Lions member Robert 

John (Bob) Gregory with an AM Award. 

 

In recognition of dedicated Modbury Lions Club member 

Robert John (Bob) Gregory receiving an AM in the recent 

Queens Birthday Honours, “For significant service to the 

community of South Australia”, Club members presented 

him with the attached certificate at their recent Dinner 

Meeting.  Bob has 29 years of service with Modbury Lions 

Club, having joined in 1992.  He has served as President for 5 

terms, received a James D Richardson award in 2006 and 

Melvin Jones Fellowship in 2015.  He has also recruited 5 

new members to the Club.  His enthusiasm, dedication and 

wise counsel has always been appreciated by fellow mem-

bers. 

In addition to his 

Lions commit-

ments he gives 

service to many 

voluntary organi-

sations, especially 

as an advocate 

for a number of 

disability and 

community ser-

vices, weekly JP 

at a local Library, 

Rose Society of 

SA, Port Adelaide 

football Club, and 

many others. 

 

 

ROBERT JOHN (BOB) GREGORY AM 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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AROUND THE CLUBS 
 

 

 
Race Runner comes to South Australia at the Prospect –Blair Athol Lions Handover 
The Club’s Handover was held on the 28th June at the Empire Hotel, Kilburn.  The guests included DG Tony and Marilyn Ped-
erick, PDG (C2) Bryan and Kay Hearn (ALCMF trustee), Vaal Dix (ALCMF C1 District chairperson), members from Adelaide 
Hellenic and several past members.  In the business section of the evening, outgoing District Governor Tony supervised the 
installation of the new board for the club.   

DG Tony had made a challenge for Handover meetings t to make a coin line for ALCCRF.  Members responded and this re-
sulted in $82.50 (including 1230 x 5 cent pieces) being donated with the line reaching nearly 29 metres!!.

 
            The sorted collection including a copule of foreign coins 

However the evening started with the surprise arrival of a young guest who came to 
show off his new mobility aid.  With everybody assembled in the small dining room, 
young Alex entered on his recently acquired Race Runner.  This is the first of these 
mobility aids to arrive in South Australia and be engineered by Novita for the use of a 
disabled youngster.  All were amazed at Alex’s demonstration of how the device has 
given him a new method of motion (he uses a wheel chair much of the time).  His big 
smile and bubbly personality endeared him to all present. 

As noted in the funding application “Alex has limited ability to run but since trialling a Race Runner his mobility has greatly 
improved and is now able to be involved with his peers.  Such an acquisition will also see an improvement to his general level 
of fitness and physical activity.” 

Alex took great delight in propelling himself around the near deserted hotel dining room showing his new found freedom.  
He sits on the seat and leans forward to place his upper torso on a specially positioned pad and then uses what strength he 
has in his legs to “paddle” between the back wheels, resulting in forward movement.  The bicycle style front wheel and han-
dle bars enable him to steer around obstacles.  He is still getting used to manoeuvring the Race Runner especially as it has a 
fairly big turning circle requiring many “three point” turns in confined areas. 

Alex was presented with a special yellow and black football by Vaal Dix.  This football was one from the Bachar Houli Foun-
dation that seeks to involve young people through a football linked pathway.  Unfortunately the coloured football clashed 
with his signed Crows jumper! 

The Prospect-Blair Athol club fully funded this device through the Koperlos Trust fund that the club administers.  The club 
had previously funded over 50 mobility aids (walkers, bikes and trikes)  through Novita for many young disabled South Aus-
tralians, a couple of times co-funding with other Lions clubs.  We have 

subsequently co-funded a 
second Race Runner with an-
other Lions club. 

Of note, Race Runners are 
now a feature in the Para-
Olympics, being included in 
the Tokyo event later this 
year. 

 

PROSPECT BLAIR ATHOL HANDOVER AND PRESENTATION 

Libby Kosmala chats with Alex 
New board inducted by PDG Tony Pederick 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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AROUND THE CLUBS 
NEWS FROM GAWLER CLUB Please note :- Newspaper articles do not repro-

duce very well 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Golf is enjoyable like Eggs: Golf balls are like eggs. They’re white, sold by 

the dozen, and a week later you have to buy some more. 

Marriage Made with a Long Putt : You spend too much time think-
ing about golf! Do you even remember the day we got married? Of 
course I do! It was the same day I sank that 45-foot putt. 
 
The Rider: After they went into the locker room, another golfer who 
had heard the old guys talking about their game went to the pro and 
said, "I've been playing golf for a long time and thought I knew all 
the terminology of the game, but what's a rider? The pro said, "A 
rider is when you hit the ball far enough to actually get in the golf 
cart and ride to it." 

After a particularly poor round, a golfer spotted a lake as he walked 
despondently up the 18th. He looked at his caddie and said, “I’ve 
played so badly all day, I think I’m going to drown myself in that 
lake.” 
The caddie, quick as a flash, replied, “I’m not sure you could keep 
your head down that long.”  

. A young man with a few hours to spare one afternoon figures that if 
he hurries and plays very fast, he can get in nine holes before he has to 
head home. As he is about to tee off, an old gentleman shuffles onto 
the tee and asks if he can join him. Although worried this will slow him 
up, the younger man says, “Of course.” To his surprise, the old man 
plays quickly. He doesn’t hit the ball very far, but it goes straight. Fur-
thermore, the old man moves along without wasting any time. 
When they reach the 9th fairway, the young man is facing a tough 
shot. A large pine tree sits in front of his ball, directly between it and 
the green. After several minutes of pondering how to hit the shot, the 
old man says, “You know, when I was your age, I’d hit the ball right 
over that tree.” With the challenge before him, the young man swings 
hard, hits the ball, watches it fly into the branches, rattle around, and 
land with a thud a foot from where it had started. 
“Of course,” says the old man, “when I was your age, that tree was 
only three feet tall.”  

Two women were playing golf. One teed off and watched in horror as her ball headed directly toward a foursome of men 
playing the next hole. The ball hit one of the men. He immediately clasped his hands together at his groin, fell to the ground 
and proceeded to roll around in agony.The woman rushed down to the man, and immediately began to apologize. “Please 
allow me to help. I’m a physical therapist and I know I could relieve your pain if you’d allow me,” she told him.“Oh, no, I’ll be 
all right. I’ll be fine in a few minutes,” the man replied.  It was obvious that he was in agony, lying in the fetal position, still 
clasping his hands together at his groin. The female golfer/therapist urged him to let him help him, so at her persistence, he 
finally allowed her to help. She gently took his hands away and laid them to his side, loosened his pants and put her hands 
inside. She administered tender and artful massage to his privates for several long moments and then asked, “How does that 
feel”? 

He replied, “That feels great, but my thumb still hurts like Hell!”  

GOLF JOKES 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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HUMOUR FROM CLUB NEWSLETTERS 
LAWS OF PROBABILITY 
The probability of meeting someone you know always in-
creases when you are with 
someone you don't want to be seen with. 
 
When you try to prove to someone that a machine won't 
work, it invariably will. 
 
When the body is fully immersed in bath water, the tele-
phone will ring. 
 
Change queues & the one you just left start's to move faster 
than the one you are in now. 
 
Once your hands become coated with grease, your nose will 
begin to itch. 
 
Drop a tool & it will roll to the least accessible corner, where 
it can‘t be seen nor reached. 
 
When you dial a wrong number, you never get an engaged 
tone. 
 
If you tell the boss you were late for work because you had a 
flat tyre, the next morning 
you will have a flat tyre. 

I AM A SEENAGER 
I have everything that I wanted as a teenager, only 60 years 
later.  
I don't have to go to school or work. 
 I get an allowance every month. I have my own pad. I don't 
have a curfew. I have a driver's license and my own car.  
  
The people I hang around with are not scared of getting preg-
nant and I don't have acne.  
  
Life is great. I changed my car horn to gunshot sounds. Peo-
ple get out of the way much faster now. 
  
Gone are the days when girls used to cook like their mothers. 
Now they drink like their fathers.  
  
I didn't make it to the gym today. That makes five years in a 
row.  
  
I decided to stop calling the bathroom the "John" and re-
named it the "Jim". I feel so much better saying I went to the 
Jim this morning. 
  
When I was a child, I thought "Nap Time" was a punishment. 
Now it feels like a small vacation.  
  
The biggest lie I tell myself is:  "I don't need to write that 
down, I'll remember it."  
  
I don't have gray hair; I have "wisdom highlights"! I'm just 
very wise. 
  
If God wanted me to touch my toes, He would've put them 
on my knees.  
  
Last year I joined a support group for procrastinators. We 
haven't met yet.  
  
Why do I have to press one for English when you're just going 
to transfer me to someone I can't understand anyway? 
  
Of course, I talk to myself. Sometimes I need expert advice.  
  
At my age "Getting lucky" means walking into a room and 
remembering what I came in there for. 
  
I have more friends I should send this to, but right now I can't 
remember their names. 
  
Now, I'm wondering: did I send this to you, or did you send it 
to me? 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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ENVIRONMENT NEWS 
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Protecting our children and grandchildren from Paediatric Cancers is a cause close to the hearts of parents and grandpar-
ents alike throughout Australia. We am sure that all Lions would love to help the Australian Lions Childhood Cancer Re-
search Foundation (ALCCRF) support this essential work. One simple way that Lions and the greater community can help to 
raise funds is by hosting a “Coinline”. 

The proceeds of hundreds of individual Coinlines throughout the country will be converted into 5cent coins and laid end-on-
end. The objective is to break the current World Record Coin Line, standing at just under 76Km. Our goal is to reach 85Km 
which will smash the record. When we reach this target, the ALCCRF and Cancer Research will benefit by over $250,000. 

In an age where we predominately use cards before cash, there are still millions of dollars in coins in circulation. Many are 
just lying around in bowls, jars, drawers, and bed-side tables. Now is a good time to collect up all those coins and create a 
”Coinline” with your friends.  

The ALCCRF has received a great response to the District Functions Challenges at the MD Convention in Canberra, with a 
total of $4,000 raised at the dinners held on that one night. The current “Changeover Challenge” is going very well, with 
numerous Clubs and Districts reporting during June. Particular thanks must go to District C1, with $2,500.00 donated from 
their Challenge. 

It is time now that all Lions rise to the Challenge to hold a “Coinline”.  

Coins of all sizes are OK, even bank notes if you run out of coins. You can do it on the floor, you can do it on a table. It can be 
in a straight line or form a pattern. You can make it spell out a name or a message, like “Coinline for Kids with Cancer”. 

It is your “Coinline”, so use your imagination, promote it, host it and then photograph it. Send your photos to coinlinefork-
ids@lions.org.au or post them on Facebook at “Australian Lions Laying it on the Line for Childhood Cancer” or on Instagram 
https//www.instagram.com/lions.longest.coin.line. Let everyone know about your successful “Coinline”.   

When you get to bank the donation, please identify yourself by using Coinline and your Club number as the reference. All 
the donations received and identified will get a letter of thanks which will include a calculation of just how much closer we 
are to beating the World Record thanks to your help.  

Please Challenge all the Schools, Businesses, Community Groups and Sporting Clubs in your area to hold their own 
“Coinline” and dare them to beat your total. 

If every Aussie gave just one cent, we would reach our Challenge goal. 

By now a brochure about the “Coinline Challenge”, a letter to all Club Presidents, plus a promotional letter for Clubs to per-
sonalise and use, should have been distributed to Clubs by your Cabinet Secretary. 

The Challenge runs from July to the end of September (Cancer Awareness Month). If we are successful, the World Record 
attempt will take place in Maitland NSW in November. 

Please direct all ALCCRF deposits to the at the National Australia Bank 

   BSB 085 397 

              Acc 942 947 951 

Please use COINLINE as the reference and add your Club Number 
 

Please direct any queries about the “Coinline” project to PDG Keith StewartChair, 
“Coinline Challenge” Committee) at coinlineforkids@lions.org.au  

 

ALCCRF is committed to the 100% Survival of Children with Cancer.      Your participation in the Coinline Project will help. 

  “We believe every child deserves a chance at a healthy life”. 

LAYING IT ON THE LINE FOR KIDS WITH CANCER 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
mailto:coinlineforkids@lions.org.au
mailto:coinlineforkids@lions.org.au
http://www.instagram.com/lions.longest.coin.line
mailto:coinlineforkids@lions.org.au
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PDG Tony and I will be sending out certificates of appreciation to all clubs who 
participated within in the next 24 hours. 

Project Ideas 
Plant Trees 

Composting 

Recycling – Which Bin? 

Lions 75th Anniversary Garden 

Various Recycling Collections 

Butterfly Garden 

Clean Up Australia Day 

Wetlands 

Vegetable Garden 

Earth Hour 

Waste Free Events 

Promote Environmental Facts & Tips 

“Why is your stomach so big?” He asks. “I´m having a baby.” She replies. “Is the baby in your stomach?” He asks, with his big 
eyes. “Yes, it is.” She says. “Is it a good baby?” He asks, with a puzzled look. “Oh, yes. A really good baby.” The lady replies. 
Shocked and surprised, he asks: “Then why did you eat him? 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
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GREAT NEWS! THE PEACE 

POSTER KITS (NOW AVAILABLE 
FROM THE LIONS AUSTRALIA 
SHOP) HAVE BEEN REDUCED!! ON-
LY $25 per kit. 
 

This year I was approached by DGE John Barnes to lead this 
project.  As such I urge your club to become involved.  
 

It is not too late to approach schools within your area to take 

part in this year PEACE  POSTER Contest.  This 

year, Lions and also the public at our District Convention in 
Salisbury will judge Peace Posters, in October.   

This years theme “We Are All Connected” .  
 

If I can help in any way please feel free to give me a call, 
0411637513.Thank you  Julie Pickles – President Lions Club 
of Paralowie Inc.   

Sora Hamamura – Booragoon Lions Club W2  

National winning entry 

2020 

PEACE POSTER KITS 

UPCOMING CONVENTION LOCATIONS AND DATES 

DISTRICT 201C1 

2021 Hosted by SALISBURY CLUB 

2022 Hosted by CHARLES STURT WOODVILLE HIND

 MARSH CLUB  

MULTIPLE DISTRICT 

70th Perth WA 6th to 9th May 2022 

71st  Gold Coast Qld 28th Apr to 1st May 2023 

72nd Darwin 

INTERNATIONAL 

105th New Delhi 1st to 5th May 2022 

106th Boston MA 27th June to 1st July 2023 

107th Melbourne Vic 21st to 25th June 2024 

108th Mexico City 4th to 8th July 2025 

ANZI PACIFIC FORUM  

 Cairns Old 3rd to 5th Sept 2021 

Lions Australia - 75 years of Always being there 

Did you know that Lions Australia will celebrate its 75th 

anniversary in 2022? Today we are incredibly excited to 

launch our 75th anniversary campaign! Centred around 

the word 'Always', this campaign presents an exciting 

opportunity for our organisation to celebrate all that 

we have achieved over the past 75 years, while looking 

to the future and the impact that we will continue to 

make in the lives of people who need it the most. Take 

a look at our launch video to find out how your club can 

get involved and help celebrate 75 years of Lions Aus-

tralia always being there. #LionsAustralia75 

#LionsOz2021 #WeServe  

See less 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Take a look around your local community … what is your 

Lions Club doing to foster the development of your youth?   

LEO CLUBS provide a great opportunity for young people 

from 12 to 30 years of age to get involved in their communi-

ty, make friends, have fun and make a positive difference in 

their world.  

In my experience, many young people are genuinely inter-

ested in ‘giving back’ to their community but this opportuni-

ty is only possible if LIONS CLUBS make the decision to spon-

sor a LEO CLUB.  

As you are making plans for this new Lions year, please con-

sider forming a LEO CLUB in your area. The benefits are im-

mense, and it will not ‘cost’ your club anything - as it is a 

club project, the expenses come from your community ac-

count. 

Please contact me if you are interested in finding out more 

about starting a LEO CLUB - I would be happy to help you get 

it up and running.  

Thanks, 

Lion Beau Brug 

District Leo Chairperson 

Beau.brug@live.com.au 
0430188175 

 

 

 

 

 

Leadership 

Experience 

Opportunity 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR OUR YOUTH 

Forms for nominations available on the 
District Website and are to reach Cabinet 
Secretary Malcolm and myself strictly by 
the due dates. 
 
Closing Date 16th August 
District Governor: 2022/23 
First Vice District Governor: 2022/23 
Second Vice District Governor: 2022/23 
L.M.R.F. Representative: 2022/24 
Convention Host: 2023 
Notice of Motion of a General Nature 
 
Closing Date 17th July 
Notice of Motion of a Project Nature 
N.B: Notices of Motion must be accompa-
nied by a Full Explanation for 
circulation to Clubs for their Information. 
 
P.D.G. Lance O.A.M. 

Mob : 0418 834425 

DATES FOR NOMINATIONS AND NOTICE 

OF MOTION TO THE SALISBURY CON-

VENTION IN OCTOBER.  

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
mailto:Beau.brug@live.com.au

